
2024 Town of Eau Galle 

4/8/24 Town Board Meeting Minutes 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Chairman Donald Hartung on Monday, April 8th, 2024, 

at Town Hall, Eau Galle, WI. 

 

Chairman Donald Hartung called for roll call; present were Chairman Donald Hartung, 1st Supervisor 

Bill Hartung, 2nd Supervisor Audrey Martin, Treasurer Valerie Baskin, & Clerk Martha Hartung. In 

attendance was Terry Wayne, Dick Fritz, Larry & Cheryl Sagstetter, Tim Lamm, Joe Wolf, Mark Unser, 

& Steve Baier. Chairman Donald Hartung lead us in Pledge of Allegiance.  

A motion was made by 1st Supervisor Bill Hartung to accept minutes from the 3/11/24 meeting and 

second by 2nd Supervisor Audrey Martin. MC  

 

A motion was made by 1st Supervisor Bill Hartung to accept minutes from the 3/27/24 special meeting 

and second by 2nd Supervisor Audrey Martin. MC 

 

Treasurer Valerie Baskin gave treasurer report with an ending balance of $240,622.72. A motion by 1st 

Supervisor Bill Hartung to accept treasurer’s report & second by Chairman Donald Hartung. MC.  

 

Vouchers were presented for approval. A motion by 1st Supervisor Bill Hartung to accept vouchers 

presented & second by 2nd Chairman Audrey Martin. MC.  

 

Public Comments: Chairman Donald Hartung checked into grants from USDA and Town of Eau Galle 

doesn’t qualify because our median income is too high. 

 

On 3/27/24, the town board accepted the highest offer of $142,500.00 for the old shop. Chairman 

Donald Hartung stated closing will be end of April. 

 

The Annual meeting is April 16th, 2024, at 7:00 p.m. at the new Town Hall. 

 

Clerks report: 
1. Weber inspection report – inspection completed- Larson/Lee, Schutts – permits issued: Poeschel & 

Pittman (new home construction) (I will contact Fred for information to request building permits from 

Town of Eau Galle) 

2. Permits:  

• Building – Don Nelson – garage addition 

• Building – Spencer Schlosser – new home 

• Operator License – EG Saloon 

3. Hall rents collected $250.00.  

4. We had 113 voters for Spring Election on April 2nd, 2024. 

 

Road Work – Terry is working on 130th Ave as the weather permits. The new tractor & mowers should 

arrive in May. 

 

Next meeting is set for Monday, May 13th, 2024, at 6:00 p.m. at new Town Hall/Shop at N267 County 

Rd Z, Arkansaw, WI.  



 

The meeting was adjourned at 6:51 p.m. 

 

     Martha Hartung, Clerk 
  

 


